
A Brief Report On Group Discussion 

WORLD ENGINEERING DAY FOR SUSTAINABLE DEVELOPMENT 

Organized by the Department of Bioengineering, Faculty of Engineering, Integral University, 

Lucknow on March 4th, 2022 

 

The Department of Bioengineering, Integral University, Lucknow, organized a Group 

Discussion on the theme “BUILD BACK WISER: ENGINEERING THE FUTURE” on 

March 4th, 2022, from 02:30 pm in the Seminar Hall, Department of Bioengineering, Integral 

University. 

The World Engineering Day for Sustainable Development (WED) is an official International 

day proclaimed in 2019 by the United Nationals Educations, Scientific and Cultural 

Organisation (UNESCO). WED is an opportunity to celebrate engineering and the contribution 

of the world’s engineers for a better, sustainable world. 

As engineering students, we celebrated this day with the Group Discussion of both the students 

and the faculty members. There were three groups with three to four members in each group. 

The students were from B.tech Food technology and B.Tech Biotechnology. Students 

interacted with each other and with the faculty members as well. They discussed the theme 

“Build Back Wiser: Engineering The Future.” Since engineers deal with data analysis to get 

any plan done, they have pointed out the basic ideas about better policies based on significant 

data analysis to be implemented for sustainable development and the future. The faculty 

members also interacted with the students. They said the engineers are innovators and 

knowledge leaders, and they should contribute their knowledge through discussions and 

suggestions with the communities on any issues. The discussion was held for around two hours, 

and the teachers and students enjoyed the whole session.  

 

 





 


